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Lunch Times 

5th: 11:50ð12:20 p.m. 

6th: 12:20ð12:50 p.m. 

Front Office Times: 

8:00 a.m.ð4:10 p.m. 

Bell Schedule: 

8:30 a.m.ð3:55 p.m. 

 

Collins Calendar  
Highlights 
1st Day of School 

Monday, August 22nd 

Labor DayðNo School 

Monday, September 5th 

Parent Information 

Night 

Thursday, September 

8th 6:30 p.m. 

PTO Meeting 

Monday, September 

12th  1:15 PM 

Fall Pictures 

Thursday, September 

15th  

From The Principal 
 

Welcome to Collins and the 2016-2017 school year!  We are looking for-

ward to an incredible year.  The next three weeks will be filled with prepa-

ration both in your home and at Collins to ensure we have a successful 

school year.  We look forward to serving your family as we focus on build-

ing thriving and strong young men and women.   

 

Coming together is a beginning; keeping together is pro-

gress; working together is success. 

Henry Ford 
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CadenceCadenceCadence   
COLLINS  

An Exemplary & TBEC Honor Roll School 

Collins Postcards 
 

By the first week in August families should have received a postcard from Collins. 

The card severs to remind families of our upcoming Collins Express and Meet the 

Teacher.  Most importantly the studentôs learning community and homeroom teacher 

is listed on the card. 
 

When students arrive to Collins Express/Meet the Teacher the student should report 

directly to the learning community hallway and the homeroom listed on the card. 

We will have individuals in the gym assisting families with L-C/Homeroom assign-

ment if they have forgotten or misplaced the postcard. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Collins Express & Meet The Teacher 
Wednesday, August 10, 2016 

Grades 5th and 6th  

9:00 a.m.ð11:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m.ð6:30 p.m. 

Come and Go Event for students/parents 
 

If your family is unable to attend Collins Express, your child will re-

ceive his/her schedule, school supplies, and locker assignment the 

first day of school.  
 

Plan for Event: 
¶ Parents / Students may go directly to Learning Community 

¶ Receive a copy of schedule 

¶ Given locker assignment 

¶ Decorate Locker (optional) 

¶ School Supplies (ordered through EPI  ï placed in homeroom) 

¶ PTO ï available to answer questions 

¶ Student Planners ï for those that did not order through EPI ï planners will be 

for sale for $3 (cash only) 
 

Through the Webstore only starting in AUGUST! 

¶ Join PTO 

¶ Order extra school supplies (while supplies last) 

¶ Order Spirit Wear 

¶ Contribute to Collins ñFriends of Collinsò 

¶ Please email collinsPTOpresident @gmail.com with any questions for PTO. 
 

Parking 

We suggest you park in the back in the back of the school.  The drive way is lo-

cated off Gosling next to the fire station.  Main entry to Collins Express will be 

the back of Collin.  
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Locker Decoration 
Locker decoration is optional for all families.  Here are a few reminders about the decora-

tion of lockers. 

¶ You may only decorate the inside of the locker. 

¶ Nothing permanent should be applied to the inside of the locker. 

¶ The outside of the locker may not be decorated at any time during the year. 

¶ Approximate Locker Measurements: 

¶  Top to Bottom (Height) 3 feet 

¶  Side to Side (Width) 1 foot 

¶  Front to Back (Depth) 1ô 3/4ò  
 

If your student is not able to decorate on August 10th we are providing one other and fi-

nal opportunity for locker decoration only.   

Wednesday, August 17th  8:00 a.m.ð11:00 a.m.   And   5:00 p.m.ð6:30 p.m. 

All other days/times of the week of August 15thð19th the  

building is closed due to teacher staff development. 



Dress Code 
¶ The District prohibits pictures, emblems, or writings on clothing that are any 

of the following: lewd, violent, suggestive, offensive, vulgar or obscene, or 

advertise or depict tobacco products, alcoholic beverages drugs, or any other 

substance prohibited under FNCF(LEGAL). 

¶ Halter-tops, muscle shirts, and spaghetti-straps tops are not permitted 

unless covered by another shirt. 

¶ Midriff shirts, or shirts exposing the midsection of the body, are not permitted. 

¶ Blue jean cutoffs or unhemmed shorts are not appropriate dress for elemen-

tary/intermediate school classes. 

¶ Make-up/cosmetics may not be worn or applied at school. 

¶ Hats are not to be worn inside a school. 

¶ Hair and hairstyle should not be distractive. 

¶ Spandex clothing, yoga pants and leggings are to be worn under other 

outerwear that are at least fingertip in length. 

¶ Pants/shorts may not be worn lower than undergarments. 

¶ Students who choose to wear shorts to school must wear them at fingertip 

length when the student rests his/her arms at his/her side. 

¶ Flip flops may not be worn during P.E. classes. 

¶ Girls may wish to wear shorts under their dresses. 

Dresses and skirts should be of appropriate length (fingertip) and tights should 

accompany shorter dresses, skirts or shorts. 
 

Cell Phones 
Students are allowed to bring cell phones to school. 

¶ Once a student enters the building in the morning the cell phone/electronic 

device must be turned off. 

¶ A classroom teacher may allow a student to use a cell phone/electronic device 

as an instructional tool.  Once the class is over the device should be turned off. 

¶ Once a student has left the building the device may be turned back on. 
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Cobra Council 
Cobra Council will be starting "right out of the gate" so to speak this year. This is 

a leadership organization that offers the next level in community service to our 

students who have been successful in the classroom and want to dig deeper in un-

derstanding how to give back to our community in a number of ways. Our Cobra 

Council students participate in students leadership activities, such as helping lead 

Fall Frenzy and March Madness, as well as community driven activities, such as 

Interfaith Food Drive and iPod Scholarship Days. Student Applications will be 

available at the front office for both returning and new applicants. They will also 

be placed on the Collins Website.  New applicants must also sign up for an inter-

view time at the front office when they turn in their application. The teacher spon-

sors for this organization are Laura Hollis at lhollis@conroeisd.net (6th grade) 

and Paige Kirbo at mpkirbo@conroeisd.net (5th grade). Please feel free to email 

us with any questions. We look forward to a great year! 



Visitors/Volunteers 
¶ Parents and family are welcome in our building but must check in and out through 

the front office with a current driverôs license or other form of identification. 

¶ A new security feature has been added to the front doors.  After school begins visi-

tors will use a call box to announce arrival then the front desk will buzz you in. 

¶ All parents must complete a volunteer application on-line before volunteering at the 

school or chaperoning field trips.  The application process must be completed every 

year. 

¶ We encourage you to complete the volunteer application at the beginning of the year 

instead of prior to a field trip.  The approval process could take up to a week to pro-

cess ad we would not want any parent missing an opportunity to chaperone a field 

trip due to the application process not being completed. 

¶ To complete an application please click: 

 http://conroeisd.net/community/volunteer-in-cisd/ 
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Attendance 
As we begin an exciting new school year, I want to remind everyone of the importance 

of school attendance and of arriving to school on time.  In addition, children who arrive 

late to school miss the important groundwork that is laid by teachers at the beginning of 

the day.  The instruction and learning that occur on a daily basis in the classroom is our 

central mission.  Parents who make regular school attendance and punctuality a high 

priority are helping their children learn to accept responsibility, which is an important 

lesson for a successful life. 

N.E.A.T. KidsðNever Ever Absent or Tardy 

Awarded to students each nine weeks who reported to each day of school and all classes 

on time.  More detailed information soon to come. 
 

Tardy 
A student is tardy if they are not in the classroom by the 8:50 bell. 

A student tardy to class will: 

¶ Have a tardy marked in the computer 

¶ A note placed in the student planner by the teacher 

¶ After the 3rd, 4th and 5th tardy a warning email will be sent home 

¶ On the 6th tardy the student will be assigned a before school detention 

¶ The tardy counts starts new each nine weeks 

Some things to remember: 

¶ Dropping students off by 8:30 a.m. is the best way to ensure a student 

has time to: 

¶ Put instruments away 

¶ Visit Locker 

¶ Participate in KCOL Broadcast, Pledges, and Moment of Silence 

¶ Be in their classroom prior to the 8:50 bell 

http://conroeisd.net/community/volunteer-in-cisd/
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Parent Access Center 
Collins will send our newsletter and other communication home by e-mail and/or phone 

messages.  In order to make sure that we have your e-mail address, please follow the di-

rections below to either update or add your e-mail address. 
 

Go to the CISD homepage at http://www.conroeisd.net.  

Click the ñStudent/Parentò tab,  

Click ñParent Access Centerò  

Click ñRegisterò  

You will see an application for parents to view their studentôs information online. Read 

all of the instructions. Complete the top few lines of information, making sure you use 

the official name of the student. Continue reading the parent access registration.  Just be-

low this paragraph is ñParent/Guardian Information.ò The first item is the e-mail address.  

If your e-mail information is different, you will be prompted to update your e-mail ad-

dress. If you do not have an account, fill in that information at this time. The student 

identification number is their CISD number which also happens to be their lunch number. 

If you are not sure of this number, please look at a previous report card or call the front 

office. Donôt forget to click the ñI Agreeò button.  

Lunch 
Beginning on the first day of school, parents may send money (cash or check) for their 

child to set up a lunch account.  My School Bucks in an online account that may contin-

ued  to be used from year to year or a new account set up at www.myschoolbucks.com 

A Parent Access Account allows parents to see the amount of money available to the 

child.  Please visit: http://childnutrition.conroeisd.net/  for menu options and more infor-

mation.  If a studentôs account runs out of funds he/she will only be allowed to charge one 

meal.  After the one charge a student will be provided an ñalternate mealò.  Students are 

given a reminder to take home to parents when their account is low or out of funds. 
 

Lunch Prices: 

(meals include an entree, vegetable, fruit, and 1% or skim milk daily) 

Full Price                              $2.75 

Reduced Price                      $  .40   

Non-student Price/2nd Meal $3.45 

Entree A la Carte    $2.00 

Fruit/ Vegetable/ Juice/ Bread  A la Carte $.95 

Milk A la Carte   $.90 
 

A representative from the Child Nutrition Department will be here during ñCollins Ex-

pressò to answer any questions you may have. 
 

From the Nurse  
Kelly Patin - kpatin@conroeisd.net  

Iôm looking forward to a safe and healthy 2016-2017 school year with your children!!  

Here are a few reminders from the clinic:  

¶ All prescription and non-prescription medications need to be brought to the Collins 

clinic by each childôs parent. Medication cannot be accepted by the children nor can 

children be in possession of medication at school or on the bus. Prescription and over

-the-counter medication need to be in original containers with the childôs name clear-

ly marked.  

¶ Please provide the clinic with a copy of your childôs immunization record when any 

immunizations are given so the records at school are kept up-to-date.  

¶ Flu season is just around the corner. Please encourage your children to wash their 

hands frequently throughout the day and to cover coughs and sneezes. 

http://www.conroeisd.net
https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ver2/login/getmain?requestAction=home
http://childnutrition.conroeisd.net/


Transportation 

The first week or more of the 

school year buses will run later 

than normal.  We are the last 

pick up  for buses and routes 

will run long.    

Thank you in advance for your patience! 
Bus Transportation 
 

Students who were registered for bus service last year are automatically renewed 

each year, so only students who are new or have never registered for service will 

need to register for bus service.  http://bus.conroeisd.net/RegisterTrans.aspx 
 

 

In the coming days ,CISD transportation will open the website to confirm and check 

all students bus information (pick up / drop off times and locations).  As soon as the 

website is available Collins will send more detailed information.  
 

Bus Dismissal At The End Of School 
Students will be dismissed from class to report to their assigned bus line in the gym.  

From there studentôs bus tags will be scanned and they will load the bus to travel 

home. 
 

Changing Buses 
Students may NOT ride another bus except in emergencies and only with the per-

mission of Collins Administration. Parents must submit a written request at least 24 

hours in advance of the change.  Administration must have time to verify the change 

with both sets of parents.  Riding home with a friend on Friday to spend the night is 

not a change that will be approved.  Once approved the school will notify transpor-

tation and the bus driver.   

 

Transportation Changes 
Changes in transportation must be made in writing by the parent and sent to the 

teacher. No changes will be made without a written correspondence from the parent. 

We understand that an occasion may arise when it is necessary to make a last minute 

transportation change. These last minute changes should be reserved for emergency 

situations only. For the safety of our children, these changes should be made before 

3:15 p.m. 
 

Checking Out Early 
Students leaving early for appointments at the end of the day must be signed out by 

3:35 p.m.; we cannot call for students during dismissal.  

 

Students will be called for dismissal upon parent's arrival in the front office. We 

cannot call for students prior to your arrival.  
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Transportation  
 

Car-Line Rules and Procedures  
¶ Cars are required to stop behind the stop sign and 

not proceed forward until the stop sign is moved ap-

proximately 3:45 p.m..  

¶ Parents may not park in the small visitors parking lot 

and wait for your child.   

¶ Be courteous to those waiting in the car line and not 

pull around those waiting and ñcutò in line before we 

call for car riders.  

¶ We do not want cars moving in the parking lot when 

we dismiss walkers and bikers for all studentsô safe-

ty.  

¶ Students leaving early due to appointments MUST 

be picked up by 3:40 p.m. to not interrupt the dis-

missal process.  

¶ Walkers and bikers are dismissed at 3:55 p.m.  

¶ Car riders are dismissed at 3:58 p.m.  

¶ For afternoon pickup process, please approach 

the driveway from Woodlands Parkway to Shad-

owbend turning right into driveway.  NO LEFT 

Hand Turn in the PM.  This will avoid traffic con-

gestion from the Research direction. 

¶ Parents may not park within the school zone on 

the sides of Shadowbend to pick up students.  

This disrupts traffic flow and it is unsafe for chil-

dren and adults to be on the busy road. 
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Transportation  
 

 
 

Morning Drop Off 

Please remember students should not be dropped 

off before 8 a.m.   
No adult supervision is present before 8 a.m.  Only honor per-

formance groups with scheduled practice are permitted  early 

arrival. 
 

AfternoonðStudents Walkers 

We have a large number of students that have become walkers 

in the afternoon.  We do not promote the practice of students 

meeting their parents in the Kroger shopping center, YMCA 

or community neighborhoods.  Student safety is of upmost 

importanceð  it is imperative that students NEVER cross 

Showdowbend in the middle of the street.  A cross walk 

should always be used when crossing the heavy traffic that ex-

ists on our main road. 
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School Supplies  
 

 
 

It has been brought to our attention that several business have the in-

correct school supply list for Collins Intermediate.  The correct supply 

list is below. 

 


